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Minutes of the Broxburn Academy Parent Council
Held in the Broxburn Academy Board Room

on 4th October 2017 at 7:00pm

	Present
	Susan Appleyard (SA), Melinda Cuthbert (MC) (Treasurer), Irene Devine (ID) (Secretary), Valerie Heath (VH) (Chair), Paul Hunter (PH), Nikki Kendall (NK), Sharon McDowall (SMcD), Peter Reid (PR) (Head Teacher), Steve Salvini (SS), Colin Young (CY)
Also Present: Lorna Salvini (LS) (School Vice-Captain)


	Apologies
	Kerry Drinnan, Angela Doran, Averil Douglas, Audrey Gebbie, , Evelyn Russell, Audrey Sneddon, Karen Tomczynski, Martyn Tunstall


	Welcome
	Val Heath, Chair, welcomed everyone to the meeting.
LS is attending to gain an understanding of how the PC functions and consider how this could help the Pupil Council.


	Minutes of Meeting on 26th April 2017
Chair's Report

Secretary's Report


	Accepted as a true record of the meeting. (Proposed by Val Heath, seconded by Paul Hunter)
There were no matters arising.
VH reported that it was noted at a Pupil Activity Fund (PAF) Meeting that some pupils were using own funds on travel for school outings/activities (e.g. debating club) and this should be allocated from the PAF. This was agreed.

A request for a gig bag for the wind band tuba has been received and it is not appropriate to fund this from the PAF therefore it is suggested to consider funding from the Wish List Fund. This is estimated to cost £90 (Amazon) however is currently out of stock. PC agreed. 

ACTION: VH will follow up with Margaret Foster.
A request has been made for a replacement BBQ. VH proposed requesting a donation prior to buying a new BBQ.
New couches are also being considered for the 6th year common room.
CY enquired regarding sponsor funds for specific events / clubs. PR clarified if it is a club/group event the funds remain with the club. If a sponsor event id a full school event the funds will go to the PAF.

PR clarified that the Pupil Activity Fund approx. a third is allocated to school (to assist pupils in need attending outings etc) and the remainder to 2 selected charities.

SMcD enquired if a school minibus should be considered. PR advised it is more economical to rent as required.
Steve Salvini has handed over the Secretary role to Irene Devine. Nothing to report.

	Treasurer’s Report
Parent Council Sub-Committees

Head Teacher's Report
	There has been no activity on the account. The balance remains at £973.02.
External audit is to be completed and verified.

It was agreed the Parent Council should set some criteria to assess requests from the Wish List Fund - 
ACTION: MC will create a tool and circulate ideas for this to include:

· Amount requested

· Benefit to school

· Number of pupils benefiting

· Potential cost saving to school budget

Any requests for funding from the Wish List will be circulating with meeting agenda for subsequent meetings.
MT will plan a sub-committee meeting on Learning Rounds
Fundraising: SS stood down from Fundraising sub-committee. 
SA is happy to continue and will schedule a meeting.

Communications: Use of facebook has been well recieved - however more content is required to be shared. Mr Brennan can assist with school website. 
ACTION: PH to discuss help with facebook aslo.
Pupil Equity Fund (PEF): PR reported funds have been utilised for the following:
Learning Zone - for pupils with additional support needs such as ADHD, ASD. Located in a quite part of school and staffed by a teacher and pupil support.
Inclusive Zone - aims to work in a restorative way for pupils to consider behaviour and impact on others. PR reported that exclusions and warnings have reduced compared to the previous year.

Well-Being Zone

Kenny Shade has been appointed PT to support curriculum for additional learning needs. He has been working half time in the school previously and this is already having an impact.

3 Coordinators are appointed for the following areas:

Numeracy and Data Tracking (Andrew Baird)

Health & Well Being (Miss McGregor)

Literacy (Martyn Tunstall)
6th year pupils have been involved in reading clubs in primary schools. It is proposed to explore the option of extending this to maths clubs.

Pupil Equity Fund: funds only allocated for pupils who take up the entitlement of free meals.  The recent PEF meeting explore ways to track and test. PR to distribute PEF presentation (done).

Insight data to be reviewed at next meeting - PR reported that Broxburn Academy is placed above comparator schools in West Lothian. Nat 5 maths and Higher biology was reported to have lower success compared to other subjects.

Maths skills will be reviewed at the forthcoming in-service day.

Maths strategies being considered/developed SEAL, Cognitive Pictorial Abstract. It was noted cluster Primary Schools use tools such as Sumdog and this should be considered.
Scottish National Standardised Assessment: will take place w/c 9th October - 2nd Nov. This is new assessment which will result in a pupil profile and can identify issues at Pupil, Class, Teacher level.

West Lothian have made the decision to implement this initiative now - this will allow gaps to be filled before assessments in May.

School Validated Self Evaluation

PR advised this is scheduled w/c 20th Nov and it is proposed to have PC members involved. It will last 2-4 days and there will be a scoping meeting on 13th Nov.
ACTION: Anyone able/interested to assist to email PR.

S3 Parents Evening: 11 October

There was discussion around the best method for Parents Evening Evaluation. Currently the school use paper forms which are completed before the parents leave however it is proposed to switch to electronic forms. The PC felt this may affect the demographics based on those who respond.

ACTION: PR to send current form to SMcD for review and input 

PR is aware of disruption due to work being carried out in the school and is in discussion regarding this matter.

ACTION: PR to schedule a Student Council Meeting.



	AOCB
	Update from PH on MUGA. Complaint have been received regarding noise and poor behaviour when MUGA being accessed out of school hours. The fence has been upgraded by the Council to prevent kids climbing over and this has improved the situation.
PH had discussions with complaining residents and bridges have been built.

PC do not agree with the school use restrictions currently in place and intend to submit a planning application to extend usable hours.


	Date of Next Meeting
	The Chair proposed alternating future meetings between Tuesday and Wednesday evenings. This was agreed and the following dates set:
· Tuesday 14th November

· Wednesday 10th January

· Tuesday 20th February

ACTION: ID to ensure Lorna Salvini and Jamie Lewis are invited to next meeting.


	Close

	The meeting was closed by the Chair.


Documents Provided by PR: 

· VSE Guidance 2017-2018
· Education Scotland: Assessing Children's Progress, A Guide For Parents and Carers
